
STEWARD'S REPORT

Warragul
Tuesday, 06 Feb 2024

Weather conditions: Overcast

Track condition: Good

Officials for Meeting

Steward in Charge: R. Berkhout

Stewards: D. Barber, I. Kennedy, C. Berkhout & W. Hunt

Judges: J. Alsop

Lure Drivers: T. Adamson

Starter: T. Walters

Kennel Supervisor: S. Wellings

Kennel Attendants: R. Lott & S. Sutton

Veterinarian: Dr Eddie Alvares

Race 1
PHOTO MAN AT STUD

6:42 pm
400m

Grade 7

Daintree Chief was quick to begin, Spicy Machete and Something Clever were slow to begin.

Bang On Blue underwent a post–race veterinary examination – no apparent injury was reported. Stewards
spoke to Ms Susan Richards regarding the racing manners of Bang On Blue on the first turn. After hearing
submissions from Ms Richards, viewing the available race footage and having their own observations,
Stewards took no further action.

A post-race sample was taken from Darnum Diesel the winner of the event.

There was no head on vision available in the home straight. 

Race 2
PAUA OF BUDDY AT STUD

7:05 pm
400m

Grade 6

On The Coin and Lethal Trix were quick to begin, Thai Mogwai was slow to begin.

Lethal Trix underwent a post–race veterinary examination and was re-examined following event 4 - no
apparent injury was reported.

Stewards spoke to Mr Neil Armstong regarding Lethal Trix’s racing manners in the home straight. Acting
under the provisions of GAR 124, Lethal Trix was charged with failing to pursue the lure with due
commitment. Mr Armstrong pleaded not guilty to the charge. Lethal Trix was found guilty and suspended for
28 days and must perform a Satisfactory Trial in accordance with GAR 127, and pursuant to GAR 132,
before any future nomination will be accepted.

There was no head on vision available in the home straight. 

Race 3
SPORTSBET FINAL 

7:29 pm
460m

Mixed 6/7 Final

Myall Meg and Read The Room were quick to begin.

Knight Cuddle contacted the running rail on the first turn and underwent a post–race veterinary
examination – no apparent injury was reported.

There was no head on vision available in the home straight. 

Race 4
VIATEK DAMSELS DASH 

7:49 pm
460m

Grade 5

Valencia Bella was quick to begin. Darnum Fox was slow to begin. 

There was no head on vision available in the home straight. 

Race 5
MC GRAFIX & SIGNS DAMSELS DASH

8:13 pm
460m

Grade 5

A sample was taken from Galloping Suzie upon arrival at the course.

Tantangara Girl was slow to begin.

List Of Secrets was severely checked on the first turn, underwent a post-race veterinary examination and
was found to have injuries to both wrists, left shoulder and right shin. A 21 day stand down period was
imposed. 

My Margot fell on the first turn, underwent a post-race veterinary examination - no apparent injury was
reported. 

Audacious Livvy underwent a post-race veterinary examination following an incident in the catching pen
and was found to have a right shoulder injury. A 5 day stand down period was imposed. 

Galloping Suzie underwent a post-race veterinary examination following an incident in the catching pen
and was found to have sustained a concussion and an abrasion to the lower left eye. A 14 day stand down
period was imposed. 



There was no head on vision available in the home straight. 

Race 6
HOOKED ON SCOTCH AT STUD

8:37 pm
460m

Grade 5

An out of competition sample was taken from Aston Smokey on 5 February 2024 pursuant to GAR 139.

Boot A Dream – Late scratching at 17:38 on the advice of the On–Track Veterinarian (GAR 92) due to a
right shoulder injury. A 7 day stand down period was imposed.

Nash Bale and Ace Of Pace were quick to begin.

A post-race sample was taken from Ace Of Pace - the winner of the event. 

There was no head on vision available in the home straight. 

Race 7
OAKS SUPER BOX FOR HIRE

8:57 pm
460m

Grade 5

Who – Late scratching at 17:44 due to weight variation (GAR 101). A 10 day stand down period was
imposed. Trainer, Ms Kerry Houlahan was fined $100.

Uptight, Miss Daicos and Lakeview Benny were quick to begin.

A post-race sample was taken from Uptight - the winner of the event. 

There was no head on vision available in the home straight. 

Race 8
HARD STYLE RICO AT STUD

9:21 pm
460m

Mixed 4/5

Shadow Riot was slow to begin. 

Rocky Dingo faltered approaching the home turn and subsequently tailed off, underwent a post-race
veterinary examination and was found to have a right hock fracture. A 90 day stand down period was
imposed. 

Following the running of this event, Stewards inspected the track approaching the home turn and deemed
it satisfactory for racing.

There was no head on vision available in the home straight. 

Race 9
BARN BAR FUNCTION ROOM

9:45 pm
400m

Mixed 4/5

My Cool Jack was slow to begin. 

There was no head on vision available in the home straight. 

Race 10
SHIMA SHINE AT STUD

10:05 pm
400m

Grade 5

Max Fawn – New declared weight of 33.3kg, last raced at 34.6kg.

A pre-race sample was taken from Hot Lips. 

Bella's Champion faltered on the home turn and lost ground, underwent a post-race veterinary exmination
and was found to have a right triangle injury. A 21 day stand down period was imposed. 

There was no head on vision available in the home straight. 

Race 11
SPORTSBET GREEN TICKS

10:25 pm
400m

Grade 5

A sample was taken from Team Staffing and Persuasion upon arrival at the course.

Team Staffing and Banjo One String were quick to begin. 

There was no head on vision available in the home straight. 

Race 12
SENNACHIE AT STUD 

10:45 pm
400m

Grade 5

Buddy Blue and Stellar Career were quick to begin.

There was no head on vision available in the home straight. 




